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April 30, 2016 

  

 

 

  
 

Report of April Meeting at Barnhart Memorial Airport 
If you were not at the April 9th meeting at Andy Barnhart 

Memorial Airport, you really missed out on an extra special fun 
event.  No one can use the excuse that avgas is too expensive 
to fly ï the winds and weather were definitely too bad to fly, so 
everyone arrived by automobile.  And the drive was well worth 
it; Leroy Lynn arranged a magnificent tour of some extraordin-
ary antique classic aircraft on the field.   

Six of us gathered in the Flying Angels Clubhouse to enjoy 
lunch together.  Present were Tom & Denise Anderson 
(Mason, OH), our host Leroy Lynn (New Carlisle), Ralph & 
Jan Widman (Lynchburg), and Ralph Gutowski (Oxford).  
Leroy provided fried chicken and beverages and a homemade 
chocolate pie, and the rest of us brought salads, fruit, 
cakes/cupcakes, and other sweet treats.  Denise Anderson 
observed, ñSomehow we always have a delicious combination 
of food at these carry-in meetings!ò  Yessereee!    

Andy Barnhart Memorial Airport is a private airport that is 
home to about 125 G.A. aircraft.  It has a 2,000 x 30 ft paved 
runway with a nearly parallel turf strip.  The tenants are all 
members of the Flying Angels Club, and each hanger is 
privately owned.  The hangers are an eclectic conglomeration 
of varying structures that range from ultra-modern heated steel 
buildings, some with wooden sun decks and satellite dishes 
hanging from the 2nd story, to vintage structures built around tall 
ñtelephoneò poles that hold the building up by means of exterior 
cable rigging.  The place reeks with nostalgia; an experience of 
what aviation used to be back in the Golden Days of yesteryear. 

Leroy arranged for us to see some truly unique aircraft, 
some flyable and some in various stages of restoration, and the 

craftsmanship is impeccable.  We experienced a one-of-a-kind 1935 Ryan ST (or ST-A); an 
exquisite 1930 Waco INF, 1953 Mooney M-18C ñMiteò, a special Pitts Special, an early 
Staggerwing Beech B-17R, a 1934 cabin Waco YRC, a 1911 Curtiss Pusher, an abandoned 
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The next meeting is: Sat, May 14 at Vinton Co. Airport, (22I), Mc Arthur.  
There is another fly-in on Sat, May 28 at Hinde Airport (88D), Huron, OH.  

Details are on p.3.   
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Cessna Skymaster ï and a 1941 Crosley Convertible Sedan Deluxe.  Words are inadequate 
at describing these classic aircraft (and car), so I have posted about 40 pictures on the chapter 
web site: http://ohio.shortwingpiperclub.org/MeetingPhotos/Apr2016/2016-04%20Gallery/index.html.  

Be sure to read the captions to get the backstory.  I should also recognize the guys who gave their 
time to show us their prize antique classic aircraft and answer our questions.  We say a special, ñThank 
you,ò to Bob Jacoby, Ted Teach, Roger James, and Eddie Ridenour for their hospitality, and to 
Leroy Lynn for making all the arrangements. 
No real ñbusiness meetingò was held ï we just had a super fun day.  There are two fly-ins 

scheduled in May on the 14th and 28th.  See the details on page 3 below or on the web site.  

Respectfully submitted, Ralph G.  

Pictures from the fly-in at the Andy Barnhart Airport in New Carlisle, OH, on April 9, 2016. 

 

Jan & Ralph Widman, Denise & Tom Anderson and host Leroy Lynn after lunch 
in the Flying Angels Haven clubhouse. 

  
Leroy Lynn has invited our chapter members to participate in the Parade of Planes through New 

Carlisle. The parade is a feature of the Heritage of Flight Festival which stages at Barnhart Memorial 
Airport.  That looks like Leroy Lynn's Tri-Pacer (right) in the Parade of Planes. Set aside the date to 

participate this fall - the fun event will be Saturday, October 1, 2016. 
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More pictures from the Andy Barnhart Memorial Airport in New Carlisle on April 9, 2016. 
Leroy Lynn arranged a tour of four hangers at Barnhart Memorial Airport for us to see some 
fabulous award-winning antique classic aircraft. There are 40 photos of this eye-candy for 
aviators in a picture gallery. (three of the pictures were taken in portrait orientation but 

won't rotate in the gallery)  Click the link below to view the picture gallery:  
http://ohio.shortwingpiperclub.org/MeetingPhotos/Apr2016/2016-04%20Gallery/index.html.   

~ - ~ - ~ - ~ - ~ - ~ - ~ - ~ - ~ - ~  

NEXT MEETING  

Our next fly-in is on SATURDAY, May 14, 2016 at Vinton Co. Airport (22I ), 5 miles NE 
of Mc Arthur, OH.  Arrive by 11:30; we will eat at noon.  Our host, Tom Wilkinson will 
provide a catered buffet with all the trimmings. Feel free to bring a side dish or 
desert to share.  If driving to Vinton Co. Airport go north about 4 miles out of Mc Arthur, 
OH on SR 92, pass through Creola, then east on Rte 22 (& 32) Airport Road. After a 
couple dogleg turns, you'll arrive at the airport entrance on the left. 
Links to 22I airport information and sectional maps are available on our chapter web site 

ñMeetingsò page:  http://ohio.shortwingpiperclub.org. 

ON OUR HORIZON  
ü May 14 (Sat) - Vinton Co. (22I), Mc Arthur, OH. Tom Wilkinson hosting. 

 May 28 (Sat) ï Hinde Airport (88D), Huron, OH. Joint meeting with EAA Chap 50 ï 
Tracy Hille & Ben Gleason hosting. 

ü June 11 (Sat) ï Lunken Field (KLUK). Awalts hosting. 
ü June 27-30 ï SWPC Convention, Fredericksburg, TX, Gillespie County Airport (T82) 
ü July 9 ï Union Co, Marysville (KMRT). Daytons hosting. 
ü August 13 ï Troy Skypark (37I). DeJesus's hosting. 
ü September 10 (Sat) ï Highland Co. (KHOC). Widmans hosting. 
ü October 1 (Sat) ï Parade of Planes, Barnhart Memorial (3OH0). Leroy Lynn is marshal. 
ü October 8 (Sat) ï Middletown Regional Airport (KMWO). Andersons hosting. 
ü November 6 (Sun) ï Schulze Int'l (69OI), Annual chili carry-in. 

Hosting a meeting requires: 1). Arranging for a place to eat and meet at an airport or restaurant; 2). Either making arrangements with the 

restaurant, if that is the venue; or 3). If it is a ñcarry-inò event, to provide the main dish, beverages, and table service. 
 

  

Joint gathering with EAA Chapter 50 

Saturday, May 28, 2016 
Hinde Airport (88D), 3 miles NW of Huron, Ohio 

 EAA Chapter 50 will have burgers, dogs, etc., soft drinks, and water!  

Bring some munchies or deserts to share.  

Arrive by 11:30 ï we will eat around noon. 

If driving, Hinde Apt. is located at 1819 Boos Rd., Huron, Ohio  

Questions: Tracy Hille or Ben Gleason, President EAA 50, 419-239-8292 
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AIRPLANES FOR SALE  
PIPER COLT PA-22-108 

TT - 2631.3; SMOH - 468.3; Lycoming 0-235; 108hp; radio - Bendix/King KY97A; Transponder - 
Bendix/King KT76A; GPS III Garmin yoke mounted; new battery in 2014; wheel pants - not attached 

but fitting assembled; sealed struts/heavy duty fork; current annual (next due Dec. 2016); all ADs 
current; Ceconite fabric; no damage history; always hangared (Bolton Field-KTZR) present owner 

since 1988; a cheap way to fly for a "$100" hamburger!  Asking $16,000.  Price is negotiable. 
Contact Carl Wiley, cwiley8500@wowway.com 

FLYING CLUB TRI - PACER 

FOR SALE  
Dayton Area 

 

1958 Tri-Pacer SN# 22-6416, 
160HP, 4981TT, 928 SMOH, 
MK12D, KT76 transponder, 
Pilot III GPS, Sigtronics 4-place 
Intercom, EGT, ELT, 1995 
restoration.  SkyPark Aero 
Club, asking $24,000.  Current 
Annual.  Contact Joe LaMantia 
(937) 493-9923. 
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This 1957 PA-22-150 Tri-Pacer, S/N 
22-4762 has 1800 hours on the 

airframe and original engine.  The 
annual is current.  Owner Marvin 

Stohler of Hagerstown, IN, is asking 
$14,900, or best offer.  It is located at 
Flightmaster Aviation, Richmond Muni 

Airport (KRID); speak to Hank 
Morrissey, 765-309-3238, or 

flightmaster.aviation@gmail.com. 
 

* * * * * * 

 
 

 

Whatever answer you just gave, it’s wrong.  Sorry, but stall speed is a myth.  Despite the fact 
that you’ve memorized the stall “V” speeds to pass a checkride, and the fact that colored arcs on 
your airspeed indictor show you what speed your plane is supposed to stall at, it’s all smoke and 
mirrors.  The April 2015 Addendum to the Instrument Flying Handbook says it best: “Speed by itself 
is not a reliable parameter to avoid a stall.  An airplane can stall at any speed.” 

The truth is that a plane’s stall speed changes with weight, bank angle, temperature, density 
altitude, and center of gravity — all of which vary throughout even the shortest of flights.  However, 
the one thing that never changes is the critical angle of attack, the angle between the wing and the 
oncoming air at which the wing stalls.  Once a wing reaches a severe enough angle, it stops flying.  
And so does your Short Wing Piper.  The problem is that there’s no way to see the angle of attack by 
looking out the window at the wing.  Cloaked in multiple layers of variables, angle of attack remains 
invisible to the naked eye.  But luckily for us, there’s a technological solution to bring it out of the 
shadows and into the cockpit: the Angle of Attack, or AoA Indictor.   

  
Answer: “Airplane owners should consider installing an AOA indicator, which, coupled with pilot 

understanding and training on how best to use it, can enhance situational awareness during critical 
or high workload phases of flight.”  Statistically, approach to landing, maneuvering, and initial climb 
are the deadliest phases of flight for loss-of-control accidents.  

Generally mounted above the instrument panel so that it’s in plain sight 
where your eyes should be during landing, most AoA indicators feature 
color-coded lights and symbols that show how near to a stall the wing is, and 
what direction to change pitch to lower the stall risk if it develops. 

It will set you back about the cost of an annual inspection to purchase an 
AoA indictor and have it installed.  That’s a pinch on the wallet but it will 
greatly reduce the chance that your family will get to cash in on your life 
insurance policy.  So much so, in fact, that in 2014, the FAA simplified the design approval requirements 
for supplemental AoA indicators.  Not only was design approval simplified for indicator manufacturers, 
but ƛƴ ŀƛǊŎǊŀŦǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀƴ !ƻ! ƛƴŘƛŎǘƻǊ ŀs part of the type certificate (our SWPs) the FAA 
now allows them to be installed by a mechanic as a minor alternation.  Adapted in part from p. 24, Mar/Apr 

2016 FAA SafetyBriefing. http://www.faa.gov/news/safety_briefing/2016/media/MarApr2016.pdf 
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